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STATE OF CONNECTICUT

DEPARTMENT OF ENVIRONMENTAL PROTECTION

November 3, 1987

Mr. John Fleming
AVCO Lycoming Division
550 S. Main Street

Stratford, Connecticut 06497

Dear Mr. Fleming:
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I have reviewed your submission of October 15, 1987 which included three
pages from the "Lagoon Cleanup Program for AVCO Lycoming Division, Stratford,
CT" prepared by VFL Technology Corp.

It is apparent that the addition of the extra quantity of filtrate from the
lagoon sludge dewatering project to the treatment system, would not cause an
exceedance of the design flow of the treatment system. For a period of
approximately three months however, the average daily flow allowed in NPDES
permit No. CT0002984 may be exceeded.

Provided AVCO meets all the pollutant limitations in their permit, the
Department does not object to this higher flow for the short period. The
additional flow will still be well below the design capability (400 gpm) of the
treatment system which is noted in the permit. In addition, this project is
being accomplished to prevent further contamination of groundwaters at your
facility. Please keep me informed of the cleanup progress.

Sincerely yours.

Richard D. Mason

Principal Sanitary Engineer
Water Compliance Unit
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cc: HMMU-Ken Feathers

Phone:

165 Capitol Avenue • Hartford, Connecticut 06106

An Equal Opportunity Employer
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